
 

  

December 11, 2020 – Negotiations 
 

You can find information on negotiations online at 
https://www.respaonline.org/negotiations and a centralized email address at 
Negotiations@respaonline.org 

 
Thank you all who attended last night’s town hall meeting.  The negotiations team met today to 
review all the concerns that have been brought up.  We have reached out to the district to 
continue the conversation for extending the current MOU’s set to expire on December 31st 
(found at https://www.respaonline.org/documents) with additions/changes based on member’s 
feedback.   
 

• 8/4/2020 - RETURN TO WORK MOU 
• 8/12/2020 - CHILDCARE HARDSHIP MOU 
• 9/15/2020 - SAFETY OFFICER ONE TIME PURCHASE ALLOWANCE 
• 11/13/2020 - LEARNING HUBS 

 
We would like to highlight Article 25 - SAFETY CONDITIONS OF EMPLOYMENT of the 
Collective Bargaining Agreement.  In addition, you can refer to the RETURN TO WORK MOU 
pages 4-7.  Safety documents can be found on the district’s website at 
https://www.redlandsusd.net/Page/518.  
 
Stay tuned for information on a follow-up town hall next week. 
 
As always, do not hesitate to contact any of the team members. 
 
John Havard, Chair – Technology Services vicepresident@respaonline.org  
Candy Blanco – Child Nutrition Services candyrblanco@yahoo.com   
David Flores – Redlands High School floresdr88@gmail.com 
Jose Castaneda – Transportation 86elcowboy@gmail.com 
Mike Newmeyer – Technology Services ft-director@respaonline.org     
Delfino Murillo (Alternate) – Adult School dmurillo84@yahoo.com 
Joanne Blaine (Alternate) – Moore Middle School joanne_is_here@hotmail.com 
Karilee Jones (Alternate) – Redlands High School karilee.jones@gmail.com 


